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EMAIL ONLY 
 
July 14, 2023 
 
Kushal Pal Kahlon 
GIII Fancy Foods & Gas 
PO Box 476 
Chocorua, NH 03817 
 
Subject Site: Tamworth – GIII Fancy Foods & Gas, 9 White Mountain Highway 
   DES Site #199110092, UST #0112688, LUST Project #15913 
 

Underground Storage Tank Closure Assessment, prepared by 
Ransom Consulting, LLC, dated December 9, 2022 

 
 
Dear Mr. Kahlon: 
 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) has completed its review 
of the above-referenced report related to the in-place closure of the following underground 
storage tanks (USTs): 
 

• Tank #5A, a 10,000-gallon gasoline UST. 
• Tank #5B, a 6,000-gallon gasoline UST. 
• Tank #5C, a 4,000-gallon diesel fuel UST. 
• Tank #6, a separate 2,000-gallon kerosene UST. 

 
NHDES approves the report as meeting the requirements of Env-Or 408.10.  
 
We have also reviewed other information in our files regarding the petroleum released at the 
referenced site. Based on the detection of methyl tert-butyl ether (MtBE) in soil sample UST 5C-
B at a concentration above New Hampshire Soil Remediation Standards, NHDES will require 
additional investigation measures related to these tank closures. The necessary investigation 
measures will be addressed under separate cover by the site project manager. Monitoring 
requirements related to previous releases must continue as directed by NHDES and 
Groundwater Management Permit #GWP-199110092-T-003. 
 
Please note that this letter only applies to the tank closure activities at this site, but does 
not close the site. Site closure and the issuance of a Certificate of No Further Action cannot 
occur until the remaining contamination and other outstanding NHDES requests have been 
satisfactorily addressed.  
 

https://www.des.nh.gov/sites/g/files/ehbemt341/files/documents/2020-01/Env-Or%20400.pdf
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Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions regarding this letter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Andrew C. Fulton, P.G. 
Oil Remediation and Compliance Bureau 
Tel: (603) 271-7376 
Email: andrew.c.fulton@des.nh.gov 
 
ec: Margaret Bastien, P.E., ORCB 
 Eric Johnson, ORCB 
 Tamworth Health Officer 

John Ouellette, Ransom Consulting, LLC 
 

Route/ec:  Renée Strondak, P.G., ORCB 
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